
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

We had our penultimate meeting with Year 11 last evening at their 
[ŜŀǾŜǊΩǎ aŀǎǎΤ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭƭȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜƳΗ  
They each received a torch, a reminder that the light of the 

Lord will always be 
there to guide them, 
along with a teddy 
bear ς a cuddle from 
us as leaving is tinged 
with a bit of sadness! 
 

We were very pleased to be able to 
give out the Molly Watt Award to 

three very deserving young women, whilst in the company of their peers.  The 
Molly Watt award is an 
award given to three pupils 
once they have left Year 11 
and have moved onto higher 
education.  This award is 
voted for by the staff.  Molly 
Watt was a pupil at Grays 
Convent and her family have 
kept this generous tradition 
going for pupils who have 
made a very special 
contribution to the life of the 
school.  It was the intention 
of the Watt family that this bursary could assist pupils with their next stage of 
education.  The nice thing is it comes with a bursary of £500 each! 
 

We have this week welcomed our new Year 6 parents.  Their daughters will be 
visiting us for their induŎǘƛƻƴ ǿŜŜƪ ƛƴ ŀ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ 
 

Among our celebrations should of course be that of Windrush Day; it is the 70th 
anniversary today of the arrival of the SS Empire Windrush and a new era of 
/ŀǊƛōōŜŀƴΩǎ ǎŜǘǘƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ Ǉƻǎǘ-war Britain.  You may have seen the recent research 
that suggests pupils do better in schools that are diverse.  We are proud of our 
diversity and pray for this especially on this day: 
 

We praise You, God, for the diversity we see all around us.  We rejoice in the 
complex beauty of your creation.  Help us to celebrate the wonderful blend of 
cultures and peoples in this world by actively seeking solidarity with one another.  
Amen. 
 

Penny Johnson 
Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Since the implementation of the new 
General Data Protection Regulations 
(GDPR) on 25th May 2018, it is 
becoming increasingly difficult for us as 
ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ 
achievements by way of Twitter, 
Website and of course the weekly 
newsletter.  We are simply unable to 
ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ ƛƳŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘƻut your 
permission if they are under 12 years of 
age. 
 
We have sent letters out to all 
parents/carers asking for yours and 
ȅƻǳǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƴǎŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
of photographic scenarios, and 
unfortunately we are not getting them 
back.  Could you please complete and 
return these consent forms to Mrs 
Byrne as soon as possible.  If you 
require another copy, please contact 
the school.  Thank you. 
 
 
 

 

 
Please, follow us on Twitter: 
@GraysConvent, and re-tweet all our 
good news!  See our Twitter feed: 
http://www.graysconvent.thurrock.sch.
uk.  If you would like real time up-dates 
and photos on our sporting fixtures 
follow @graysconventPE or look for the 
#GCHSsport tag! 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES: 

PHOTOGRAPHIC 
CONSENT 

GCHS TWITTER 

Inspiring Ambition, 

Achieving Excellence 
Week ending Friday 22

nd

 June 2018 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ς Monday 25th June is a NON-PUPIL DAY. 
Students return after the weekend on 

Tuesday 26th June for 8:25am. 

http://www.graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk/
http://www.graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk/


 
 
At Grays Convent our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Collis, and our Safeguarding Officers are Mrs Wells and 
Mrs Bishop.  Students can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Collis 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Mr Burr 

  

SAFEGUARDING OUR CHILDREN AT GRAYS CONVENT 

Lb¢9wb9¢ {!C9¢¸ ¢LtΧ 

Worried about a child? 
You can phone or write to The MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

¶ Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 
652802. 

¶ Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. 

¶ Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a child needs immediate 
protection. 

¶ Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

¶ NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/nspcc


 
 

 
 
On Wednesday 13th June a group of 14 girls taken from 
Years 7 & 8 took part in the Carnegie/Kate Greenaway 
shadowing scheme at the Thameside Theatre. 
 

 
 
Eight shortlisted books are announced in April each year 
and have to be read in time for a lively debate/discussion 
with other local secondary schools to decide which book 
their group would like to win. 
 
Each of the groups had the opportunity to present their 
chosen book on stage and say why it met the criteria and 
should be the winning book.  As always our girls take part 
with such enthusiasm and are a credit to the school. 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩs Carnegie winner is ά²ƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘ 9ƴŘǎέ by 
Geraldine McCaughrean. 
 
The Kate Greenaway Medal is awarded to the best 
illustrated book.  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘƻǊ ƛǎ {ȅŘƴŜȅ 
Smith in ά¢ƻǿƴ ƛǎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀέ written by Joanne Schwartz. 
 
The Amnesty Honours Awards went to ά¢ƘŜ IŀǘŜ ȅƻǳ DƛǾŜ 
ŀƴŘ ¢ƘŜ {ƻƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ {ƻƳŜǿƘŜǊŜ 9ƭǎŜέ. 
 
All the shortlisted and winning books can be found in the 
school library! 

Mrs Maloney 

 
 
Huge congratulations to the Violet Neville 7M who has 
obtained her DƻƭŘ IŜŀŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ слл 
achievement points: 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Many congratulations! 

Mrs Bishop 
 

 
 
It is sometimes very difficult to understand messages left on 
the Absence Line.  Could we please ask that when you leave 
a message on the Absence Line you speak clearly leaving 
the following important information: 

¶ Pupils Name 

¶ Year 

¶ Reason for not attending school 
 
Also, we have been seeing a number of girls taking a whole 
day off to attend a medical appointment in school time.  
Depending upon when her appointment time is, your 
daughter should either attend in the morning and leave for 
the appointment or come into school following her 
appointment.  Whilst special circumstances may warrant 
the day off, i.e. appointment London, the whole day will not 
be authorised for local appointments. 

Mrs C Smith 
 

 
 
All trip money must be in a SEALED ENVELOPE, as lots of 
money is coming through the letter box loose and falling 
out.  Also, please DO NOT USE THE ACTUAL RETURN 
RECEIPT SLIP STAPLED UP AND MADE INTO AN ENVELOPE 
or monies in a food freezer bag!  Envelopes must have 
pupils name, and which trip it is, and a separate envelope 
for EACH trip please! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finance Department 

SCHOOL LIBRARY NEWS VIOLET STRIKES GOLD! 

ATTENDANCE ISSUES 

A PLEA FROM FINANCE OFFICE! 



 
 
On Monday 18th June 100 pupils from Year 7 and 8 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ {ƘŀŎƪƭŜǘƻƴΩǎ /ŀǘ 
at the Thameside Theatre. 

 
The performance was by the English Touring Opera 
/ƻƳǇŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƭƭǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ 9ǊƴŜǎǘ {ƘŀŎƪƭŜǘƻƴΩǎ 
Expedition 100 years ago, which set out to cross the 
Antarctic continent for the first time but failed when the 
ship got crushed in the ice floes. 

 
The opera followed the crew 
on their journey and then 
through 18 months of 
hardship and danger until 
their incredible rescue. 
 
Many students enjoyed this 
performance and said that 
they found it very intriguing 
and interesting; they 
especially liked the use of 
puppets and materials. 
 

I really enjoyed the part when they were on the journey to 
Elephant Island and they used a model boat with silky fabric 
to represent the sea. 

Zion Ballou - Arts Council - Year 8 
 
 
 

 
 
Thurrock Library is advertising for teenage volunteers for 
the Summer Holidays 2018.  Click the link below for more 
details: 
 
https://www.thurrock.gov.uk/news/whats-on-at-your-
library/apply-now-for-summer-volunteering-opportunities-
with-libraries 

 
 
Congratulations to 
our Jack Petchey 
Award winner for 
April 2018 ς 
Oluwayisayo Sarah Alabede (11E).  Sarah was nominated for 
the award as follows: 
 

άSarah is the kindest and most 
caring person, she is also Form 

Captain and House Captain for 
Esther house.  This proves that 
she has good team-leading 
skills.  Sarah is a most 
thoughtful and approachable 

person.  She has completed her 
Bronze Duke of Edinburgh and is 

working towards her Silver.  Sarah 
ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ά/ǳǊǘƛǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

production of Sister Act, organised the 24 hour fast and 
raised over £1500.  She is a prefect and peer mentor and has 
achieved perfect attendance of 100% over her whole 5 years 
at Grays Convent!  She thoroughly deserves this award!έ 

Mrs Barrett 
 
 
 

 
 
The following Maths Question of the Week is for Year 7s to 
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ƛǎΧΦ 
 

2 achievement points! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Mr Amenze 

SHACY[9¢hbΩ{ /!¢ 

VOLUNTEERING THIS SUMMER? 

JACK PETCHEY WINNER ς APRIL 2018 

MATHS QUESTION OF THE WEEK 

  

https://www.thurrock.gov.uk/news/whats-on-at-your-library/apply-now-for-summer-volunteering-opportunities-with-libraries
https://www.thurrock.gov.uk/news/whats-on-at-your-library/apply-now-for-summer-volunteering-opportunities-with-libraries
https://www.thurrock.gov.uk/news/whats-on-at-your-library/apply-now-for-summer-volunteering-opportunities-with-libraries


 

 
 
On Saturday 16th and 17th June the Duke of Edinburgh Bronze 2018 participants took part in their Qualifying Expedition in 
the Southend area.  The 6 groups went through that weekend all were successfully 
passed by the accessors.  The girls hard work has paid off by participating in the training 
lessons since January through learning how to cook and pack their rucksack; the 

participants have not only completed and participated 
in the qualifying expedition however also have 
attended the training walk and the practice expedition.  
A variety of skills were learned which will help her in her future life such as navigating to 
the checkpoints and working as a team leader.  
The Grays Convent staff are happy that your 
daughter participated and passed the 
expedition and they look forward to 
celebrating the success with your daughter on 
her awards evening.  The DofE Co-ordinator 
would like to take the opportunity to thank all 

the parents for their support this far and in the future. 
 

The opportunity is open to anyone from Year 9 to Year 11 in September 2018 to 
take part in Duke of Edinburgh Bronze. 

Priya-Kaur Dhillon - DofE Prefect 
 

! ǿƻǊŘ ŦƻǊƳ aǊǎ /ƻƭƭƛǎΧ 
 

άL ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ 5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘ ǿŀƭƪǎ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƭŀǎǘ weekend.  It was great to see so many girls 
getting stuck into the challenge and I hope they felt a real sense of achievement when they finished on Sunday.  The girls, 
Mr Collis and I walked with on Sunday were impressive, calm, showed expert map skills, and supported each other in a way 
that made me proud. 
 

L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŀƛƴǘǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ōǳǘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊ ƻƴŜΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƛǊŜŘ ŦŜŜǘ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƎǊƻǳǇ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŀ 
slight detour had taken place.  It was also lovely to see so many pupils helping and supporting in different ways along with 
members of staff it was a real team effort. 
 

Special thanks to Miss Coughlan who runs a tight ship on these occasions and for giving our girls this amazing opportunity, 
also to all our girls who were a credit to their families. 
 

My step count on my Fitbit has never been higher with 20,000 steps walked each day!  Thanks everyone we had a great 
ǘƛƳŜΦέ 

Mrs Collis 
 

 
 

  

DUKE OF EDINBURGH BRONZE 2018 

¢I9¸ ¢ILbY L¢Ω{ ![[ h±9wΧΦL¢ L{ bh²Η όŀƴŘ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƎǳǊŜǎΧύ 



 
 

hƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ CǊ .Ǌƛŀƴ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ƻǳǊ [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ aŀǎǎΣ ŀǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ DƻŘΣ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ƎƛǊƭǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ aŀǎǎ ǿŀǎ ΨIŜƭŘ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ [ƻǾŜΣ ²Ŝ !ǊŜ hƴŜΣΩ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ 
diversity.  The Gospel Reading was the Vine and the branches.  We wish our Leavers every blessing for the future.  We pray 
that they will remain rooted in Christ the true vine and take the gift of love and unity into the world, following closely in the 
footsteps of Jesus our Good Shepherd. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
God bless you and all our Leavers, who will always be part of our school family, Miss Carson 
 

 

 
 

Bendable portable keyboards for use with 
computers and other electronic devices 
are already on the market, but they have 
limited flexibility, and they're fairly sizable 
when rolled up for transport.  Now 

researchers have crafted an inexpensive keyboard that is so 
tough, flexible and thin that it can be crumpled up and 
tucked in a pocket without damaging it.  The study appears 
in the journal ACS Applied Materials & Interfaces. 
 

Existing keyboards incorporate either rigid push buttons 
inserted in a roll able sheet or a tactile sensor array 
patterned on a multi-layered soft sheet.  These devices 
require complicated fabrication processes, and because of 
their brittle components, can only withstand a slight 
amount of bending or rolling.  But Keemin Sohn, Ji Sik Kim, 
Kee-Sun Sohn and colleagues wanted to develop a keyboard 
that could withstand the rigors of everyday life, including 
complete folding and harsh crumpling. 

 

The team based the device on a sensor sheet they had 
previously developed.  Here, they used a sheet of soft 
9ŎƻŦƭŜȄϰ ǎƛƭƛŎƻƴŜ ǊǳōōŜǊ ŜƳōŜŘŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘƛǾŜ ŎŀǊōƻƴ 
nanotubes that respond to the push of a finger by changing 
electrical resistance.  To guide users where to press, the 
researchers drew squares on the surface of the sheet to 
represent keys for each letter, number or other character.  
They used an artificial neural network to teach the 
keyboard to identify the intended letter or character based 
on the location and pressure of pushes -- and associated 
changes in resistance -- on the keyboard.  They state that 
their simple keyboard worked perfectly and outperformed 
all existing portable keypads in terms of functionality, 
flexibility, disposability and cost.  In fact, each keyboard 
would cost only $1, cheap enough that it could be tossed 
out and replaced if it stopped working. 

Mrs Sajid 

FAREWELL TO OUR WONDERFUL YEAR ммΩ{ 

{/L9b/9 {th¢Χ/ǊǳƳǇƭŜ ǳǇ ǘƘƛǎ ƪŜȅōƻŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛŎƪ ƛǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƻŎƪŜǘΗ 


